
Website: www.saintstephencommunity.org 
Church Email: ststephen@ssccohtn.org 

Bulletin notices (due by 11am Monday) Email: 
lramming@ssccohtn.org  

Office: 615-758-2424 • Fax: 615-754-0043 
Priest’s House: 615-754-4454 

                 615-288-4397 
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Friday: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm  
 

PASTORAL STAFF • EXT./PHONE  
Pastor, Rev. Pat Kibby .................................................... 112 
Assoc. Pastor, Rev. Emmanuel Dirichukwu…………....116 
Deacon, Fred Bourland  .................................. 615-754-6899 
Deacon, Steve Molnar……………………… 615-604-6059 
Deacon, Rob Montini ..................................... 615-884-7541 
Deacon, Tom Samoray…………………… ... 615-504-6257 
Deacon, Paul Taylor…………………………615-754-6963 
Deacon, Hans Toecker.................................... 615-482-1895 
Administrator/Ministry Coordinator, Theresa Bradley .. 111 
Bookkeeper, Sharon Brown………………………..……121 
Office Secretary, Linda Ramming ................................... 110 
Adult Formation, Sr. Maria Patterson, CDP ................... 118 
Life Teen Minister, Angie Bosio ..................................... 113 
Youth Formation, Greg Karn  ......................................... 115 
RCIC and Baptism Prep., Connie Blevins ...................... 114 
Music and RCIA, Scott Goudeau .................................... 130 
Life Teen Band, Renee Campbell .................. 615-516-2067 

 

RECONCILIATION: Saturdays at 4:00 pm in the Reconciliation 
Room and by appointment. 

INFANT BAPTISM CLASS: For registered members of the 
parish. Third Tuesday of every month at 7:00pm in the worship 

space, unless otherwise noted. 

MARRIAGE: Contact one of the following: Deacon Hans 
Toecker, Deacon Tom Samoray, Deacon Steve Molnar, Deacon 
Paul Taylor, Rev. Pat Kibby or Rev. Emmanuel Dirichukwu (see 

contact numbers above) at time of engagement.  

PRAYER CHAIN: For prayer for yourself or for someone else, 
call Rosetta at 615-889-9495.  

SICK LIST: If you are going into the hospital or 
are homebound, please call the office, 615-758-2424. 

24-HOUR CRISIS HOTLINE: If you are feeling lonely, 
depressed, overwhelmed, a caring voice is just a phone call away 

at 615-244-7444, 7 days a week, 24 hours a day. 

 
MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTION SCHEDULE 

APRIL 4-APRIL 12 
 

Saturday 5:00pm…………Tony Masciarelli 
Sunday 8:30am ............... Charlie Barron 
 11:00am ............... Guillermo Cadena 
 5:00pm ............... People of the Community 
Monday  8:00am ............... Marcus Dixon 
Tuesday  8:00am ............... Bryan Boessen 
Wednesday 8:00am ............... Harold & Margaret Hunter 
 6:30pm ............... No Mass at St. Stephen 
Thursday 7:00pm ............... Bernice Fosbinder 
Friday 7:00pm ............... No Mass Intention 
Saturday 8:00am ............... No Saturday Morning Mass 
 7:00pm ............... Dave & Lucky Van De Gejuchte 
Sunday 6:30am ............... People of the Community 
 8:30am  .............. Rosa Zikovich  
 11:00am ............... Alson Young  
Note:  No public Masses.  Mass intentions will still be offered since 
Fr. Pat and Fr. Emmanuel will be saying  private Masses each day. 

14544 Lebanon RD. • Old Hickory, TN 37138  

APRIL 5, 2020 
PALM SUNDAY OF THE PASSION OF THE LORD SCRIPTURE REFLECTION 

   
 Human beings are united in their suffering. When we find ourselves in 
a painful moment, our first reaction is “why me?” as if we are the only person on 
earth who ever encountered this challenge. Going through life with a “why me” 
attitude only finds us wallowing in the mire of self-pity and never seizing oppor-
tunities or graces. We walk in solidarity with every human being in the experi-
ence of suffering. Believing that the goal of life is the elimination or avoidance of 
suffering is simply an illusion that keeps us entrenched in a collective myth. This 
myth distorts us and limits us. 
 There are living witnesses among us showing how courage and deter-
mination can overcome any degree of hardship, pain, loss, or tragedy. Folks find-
ing the normalcy of their lives suddenly torn asunder are faced with options: 
opportunity or despair, stay or leave. Jesus stands before us as the prime example 
of endurance and perseverance. He is the One who showed humility through both 
the triumphs of life (by learning to be humble) and the tragedies and injustices (by 
learning how to be obedient). To secular ears, this may be perceived as nonsense. 
But to those with the eyes of faith, they are pearls of great price. 
 True humility tempers the temptation we have to become complacent 
and prevents an excessive relishing of life’s successes and affirmations. Learning 
obedience keeps us faithful to our relationship with God so that we can find the 
courage to endure any depth of hardship, disappointment, betrayal, or agony. 
While we may want our cup of suffering to be taken away, it simply cannot be. 
Somehow and somewhere in the seemingly opposing experiences life can deal us, 
God is present with His reassuring, compassionate, empowering, and persevering 
love. To be true to who we are and who God is, we must take up the cross of 
suffering, even when it’s the hardest and most apparently senseless thing to do. 
 Only our soul can understand these things, but our minds cannot, so 
they continue to run to secular ideas and solutions to pain and hardship. It goes 
without saying that we need to do all we can to eliminate as much senseless, 
unjust suffering as possible. Hunger, violence, abuse, exploitation, rejection, 
prejudice, homelessness, disrespect for life, and a whole host of other sins all 
result in suffering that is within our control. Then, when we face the uncontrolla-
ble kind of suffering or find ourselves the victim of injustice, what do we do? 
 
    Liturgical Publications, Inc. 



Registration in the Parish: Forms 
are available in the office during 
office hours, in the literature racks 
in the narthex of the church, or on 
our website (www.saintstephen 
community.org) and can be filled 

out and returned electronically. 

Sunday Adult Education meets from 9:45-10:45 
am. Monday Group meets at 9am. Both groups 
meet in the Multipurpose Room of the Church. 

LIFE TEEN All high school age youth of the 
parish are invited to attend the LIFE TEEN Mass 
held every Sunday at 5pm followed by LIFE Night 
in the Multipurpose Room of the Church. 

PREP (Parish Religious Education Program) 
Classes for youth, age 3 through grade 8, are held 
on Sundays during the school year. 

The Nursery is open during Sunday Masses for all 
children 12 months (and walking) through 3 years, 
located in the Holy Family Center. 

Adult Choir & Children's Choir practices vary 
according to Mass times. Everyone is invited. 
Contact: Scott Goudeau. 

Christian Initiation (RCIA) and (RCIC) All non-
Catholic adults interested in learning about or 
becoming members of the Catholic Church contact 
Scott Goudeau. Meets every Thursday at 7:00pm in 
the Multipurpose Room of the Church. Youth, age 
7 or older, contact Connie Blevins.  

Catholics Returning Home.  “Welcome home!”  
If you have been away from the Church for awhile   
and are wondering how to transition back, help is 
available. Contact Jerry Marcec (630-362-7150 or 
marcecjj@yahoo.com). 

Parent’s Day Out. Located at 108 Brookhollow.  
Call Nancy Otting at 615-754-8432  or email nancy 
otting@gmail.com for information and availability. 

Buddy Break:  Respite program for families with 
children of special needs.  3rd Friday of each 
month.  Email Jill Tzompanakis for more details at 
tntzom@gmail.com. 

AA every Wednesday morning at 10:30am in the 
Lounge of the Holy Family Center. 

Al-Anon meets every Tuesday and Thursday at 
12:00 noon in the Lounge of the Holy Family 
Center. We can help, you are not alone. 

Funeral & Bereavement Ministry. 
Information to share on ways to save on the cost.  
Pre-planning allows us to establish a personal 
relationship ahead of time. After the death of a 
loved one we all need to journey with our grief in 
order for closure to take place.  For questions about 
Catholic funerals or to pre-plan, call Theresa 
Bradley at 615-758-2424, Ext. 111. 

Adult Faith Formation classes 
meet on Sunday and Monday. 
The Sunday group has been 
cancelled. We will resume our 

Sunday group sessions on April 19.  The 
Monday group has been cancelled. We 
will resume our Monday group sessions on 
April 20.  *The Sunday group meets at 
9:45am in the Multipurpose Room of the 
Church.  *The Monday group meets at 
9am in the Multipurpose Room of the 
Church.   

Catholic Basics Wednesday mornings at 
8:30am. Join us in Room 100 as we look at  
the literary forms within the Bible in the 
book And God Said What.  Catholic 
Basics has been cancelled until further 
notice. 

Wednesday Morning  Scripture Group 
from 10am-11:15am in Room 105. We are 
studying Scripture by looking at the 
readings used at Mass for the upcoming 
Sunday.  This helps prepare us for the 
Sunday liturgy in a thoughtful way.  
Scripture Group has been cancelled 
until further notice. 

A Time to Seek—chapter-a-day readings:                              
Genesis 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42. 

This Week: Life Teen 
this Sunday. All high 
school students are 

invited to join Life Teen for a Global Life 
Night Series continuing this Sunday, Apr. 
5, at 4pm. Links and info will be emailed 
to parents. Email Angie at abosio 
@ssccohtn.org with your name, students’ 
names and grades if you currently don’t 
receive weekly Life Teen emails from 
Angie and would like to be added to the 
list. 

LIFE TEEN Recycles:  LIFE TEEN is 
collecting cellular phones and inkjet printer 
cartridges for recycling as a fund raiser for 
our trip to Covecrest,  the Life Teen 
summer camp. LIFE TEEN receives up to 
$3 for each phone and ink cartridge 
received.  Deposit inkjet cartridges and cell 
phones in the marked box in the Donation 
Room off the Social Hall. No chargers or 
other accessories please, only phones 
and batteries. Contact: Angie at 615-758-
2424 x 113.    

Parents Meetings: 

• Parents Meeting for 
Students Preparing to 
Receive the Sacrament of 
Eucharist: Information about 

rescheduling this meeting will be sent to 
you by email.   

Retreats: 

• First Eucharist Students Retreat:.  
Information about rescheduling this 

retreat will be sent to you by email. 

• The Good Friday Confirmation Mini-
Retreat on Friday, Apr. 10 has been 
cancelled. 

Other Upcoming Events: 

• Seder Meal:  The Seder Meal has been 
cancelled. 

Celebration of Sacraments: 

• First Eucharist will be celebrated on a 
date to be determined at the 5pm Mass. 

• The Sacrament of Confirmation will be 
conferred at the Catholic Pastoral Center 
on a date to be determined.  St. Stephen 
will celebrate the Sacrament with Our 
Lady of the Lake, St. Paul, St. Mark, St. 
Patrick (McEwen), St. Francis Cabrini, 
and  Church of the Nativity.  Bishop 
Spalding will preside. 

• Important:  We must have a copy of the 
Baptism Certificate for all students 
preparing for the Sacraments. 

• Save the Date:  St. Stephen’s Vacation 
Bible School is June 22-26.  We accept 
donations of low strength reading glasses  
(+1.0) and sunglasses and donations for 
glasses throughout the year for the Haiti 
Medical Mission. 

• Note:  Communications regarding our 
PREP program are handled by emails, 
phone app, website updates, bulletin 
announcements, postcards, and handouts.  
If you are not currenting receiving emails, 
please contact Greg Karn by email at 
gkarn@ssccohtn.org.  Most email issues 
are a matter of an incorrect email address, 
and this is helpful in capturing accurate 
information. 

“As they were marching out, they 
came upon a man of Cyrene, Simon 
by name; this man they pressed into 
service to carry his cross.” (Matthew 

27:32)  The Lord calls us to love God and 
to love our neighbor. Every day we are 
presented with opportunities to love our 
neighbor and help him “carry his cross.” 
These opportunities aren’t usually big 
events, they are usually ordinary occur- 
rences like helping someone carry their 
groceries or holding the door open for 
them. The key is putting the other person’s 
needs before our own and not expecting 
anything in return. 

FAITH FORMATION 

Financial Report—-3-29-2020 

Regular Collection  ........................... $20,193 
 

Capital Improvements Debt ................ $3,704 

Monthly Loan Payment…………….$18,675 

Debt Owed……………………...$3,279,660 

Income YTD (starting 7/1/19) .. ...$1,313,575
Income Last Year….........................$1,310,698 
 

Electronic donation is available on 
our website, www.saintstephencom 
munity.org. Click the Online Giving 

button on the bottom of the page, and the 
program will walk you through the steps to set 
up your account.   

 PREP 
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Stephen Catholic Community has reached 
53% of our dollar goal and 77% of our partici-
pation goal!  Please consider making a donation 
in support of the ministries that serve our Catholic 
Community and beyond throughout Middle Ten-
nessee. Go to www.appeal.dioceseofnashville. 
com to make an online donation. 

K of C Council 9282 Corner:    Brother Knights: 
We will not have a Face to Face Members Coun-
cil Meeting on Apr. 6, but we are planning to 
have an Online Video Members Meeting on 
Monday, Apr. 6 at 7pm.   Please try to join the 
meeting by 6:50pm so we can start on time. You 
can also dial in by phone if you can't get on a 
computer.  Details in the email sent earlier this 
past week.  All members should have received 
this past week,  a link to the Video Conference 
Meeting/Call. If you have not, please make a 
request to Roch Wegenka at rochkc9282@gmail. 
com or text me at 615-594-4737.  All other 
Council programs and events have been can-
celled for April.  Hope everyone has a Blessed 
Easter.  Roch Wegenka,  Grand Knight 

From the Pro-Life Committee of the Ladies 
Auxiliary:   Could one decision affect an entire 
community, state or nation?  Yes!  The decision 
to legalize abortion in 1973 has resulted in the 
lives of over 60 million children being taken, 
women (and men) deceived, families destroyed 
and the moral freefall of “choice.”  We can 
change the story. 

6pm Rosary for the incarcerated from home.  
Currently, the plan is to meet again beginning 
May 6. 

You can access our bulletin on the parish web-
site or go to ParishesOnline.com and key in St. 
Stephen Catholic Community, Old Hickory, TN. 

40 Cans for Lent:  Due to  limited access to the 
office and the church being closed, we are asking 
for monetary donations instead of canned goods 
for the remainder of 40 Cans for Lent (through 
April 13).  All donations go to the Mt. Juliet Help 
Center. We have set up on our Knights council 
website at kofc9282.org, a donations button 
where you can donate by credit card or Paypal. 
Questions? Call Joe Fariello at 615-939-3171.  
Sponsored by K of C Council 9282. 

Rice Bowls:  If you have been contributing to 
Catholic Relief Services by using the Rice Bowls, 
please keep them until the ban has been lifted and 
Sunday Masses resume. 

Tornado Relief Assistance.  The St. Vincent de 
Paul Society (local councils and a national repre-
sentative) has established a Tornado Relief Assis-
tance program focusing on those affected from St. 
Stephen, St. Frances Cabrini, and St. Vincent de 
Paul.  If you have been affected by the recent 
tornado, they can help.  A help line has been es-
tablished for persons needing assistance; 615-362
-2415.  If you call, you need to leave your contact 
information; you must agree to participate in the 
disaster interview/assessment process.  The mes-
sages will be picked up daily and assigned to a 
volunteer to conduct the needs assessment inter-
view by phone.   

Bishops Annual Appeal for Ministries: Bishop 
Spalding is grateful for the prayers and support of 
the faithful of our Diocese and for those who 
have made a gift or pledge to the 2020 Bishop’s 
Annual Appeal for Ministries.  As of Mar. 30, St. 

GUIDELINES FOR FAST AND ABSTINENCE 

DURING LENT:  All are obliged by Canon Law to 

abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, all Fri-
days of Lent, and Good Friday, from the age of 
14 years throughout life.  The law forbids the use 
of meat, but not of eggs, the products of milk, or 
condiments made of animal fat.  All are obliged 
by Canon Law to fast—limiting oneself to one 
full meal and two lighter meals in the course of 
the day—on Ash Wednesday and Good Fri-
day, from the age of 18 until the age of  59. The 
combined quantity of food at the two light meals 
should not exceed the quantity of food taken at 
the full meal.  The drinking of ordinary liquids 
does not break the fast.  If a person is unable to 
observe the above regulations due to ill health or 
other serious reasons, they are urged to practice 
other forms of self-denial that are suitable to their 
condition. 

The church office is closed until the ban is lift-
ed.  We will be checking email and voicemail 
messages periodically, but not on Holy Thursday, 
Good Friday and Easter Monday.  If you need a 
priest,  call the church office and voicemail will 
direct you to an emergency number. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Fr. Pat and Fr. 
Emmanuel will take appointments by email if 
you need to receive the Sacrament of Reconcilia-
tion. You can email them at:  pkibby@ 
ssccohtn.org or edirichukwu@ssccohtn.org. 

On-Line Giving Opportunity.  Father Pat post-
ed on Facebook:  “I’d ask you to consider making 
use of opportunities presented by Online Giv-
ing: https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1339. 
Although our physical contact is limited our fiscal 
reality is not touched by Covid-19.”  For your 
convenience, the link is at the bottom of our web-
site page.  

Prison Ministry Rosary:  Due to the Corona-
virus, we are asking you to pray the Wednesday 

PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 

Altar Flower Donation   

 

Please Note: No flowers or plants in 
the church during the Lenten season. 

 

To donate flowers for the altar in memory of a 
loved one or to remember a special occasion, 

contact Connie Blevins (615-397-9255). 

Churches are closed until Social Distancing is lifted.   
  
From Fr. Pat:  “On Sunday you can join with us on Facebook for Mass.  Once it’s up, it’s up, so join us at your convenience. I’d encourage you not 
to do so in isolation but to watch at a time when everyone in your household can pray together, sing together and make your responses during the 
Mass together.” 
  
ALL events, including small faith meetings have been cancelled at St. Stephen until Social Distancing is lifted.  Visit the Church’s Facebook 
page and website (www.saintstephencommunity.org) for the latest parish news, photos and lots of other great resources we’ll be providing for 
our families during this period. 
 
 
Events cancelled include: 
Monday & Wednesday Evening Rosary 
Thursday Lunch 
Easter Egg Hunt (we’ll “hop back” 
bigger  and better next year) 
Kids Day 
 
Holy Week Live Streaming as follows: 
Holy Thursday  at 7pm 
Good Friday—Stations of the Cross at 12pm; Passion of the Lord at 7pm 
Easter Vigil  at 7pm 
Easter Sunday at 10am 

mailto:rochkc9282@gmail.com
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TWO WEEKS AT A GLANCE 

Sunday, April 5—Palm Sunday of the Passion of the 
Lord 

• All Masses, classes, and other parish activities 

cancelled until further notice 

Monday, April 6 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Tuesday, April 7 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Wednesday, April 8 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Thursday, April 9—Holy Thursday 

• Church Office Closed 

• Streaming Mass 7pm 

Friday,  April 10—Good Friday 

• Church Office Closed 

• Steaming  Stations of the Cross 12pm 

• Streaming Mass 7pm 

Saturday, April 11—Holy Saturday 

• Streaming Mass 7pm 

Sunday, April 12—Easter Sunday:  The Resurrection of 
the Lord  

• Streaming Mass 10am 

Monday,  April 13 

• Church Office Closed 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 

notice 

Tuesday, April 14 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Wednesday, April 15 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Thursday, April 16 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Friday, April 17 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 
notice 

Saturday,  April 18 

• All classes and parish activities cancelled until further 

notice 
 
 

Watch the church website and 
Facebook page for updates to 
our church schedule of events. 

DIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NEWS 

Mt. Juliet Help Center:  Most needed items at the 
center are:  Crackers, shampoo, chili beans, pork 
and beans, spaghetti sauce, jelly. 

40 Days for Life Spring Campaign in Mount Juli-
et is underway and runs until Palm Sunday, Apr. 5, 
when we will pray the Stations of the Cross at 
5pm.  Mount Juliet is being sued in federal court by 
the ACLU on behalf of Carafem who wants to pro-
vide surgical abortions.  We pray from 6am to 6pm 
every day, so we need your help to fill the prayer 
slots.  Please sign up on line www.40daysforlife. 
com/Mount Juliet. 

The Spring Speaker Series:  The diocesan Of-
fice of Faith Formation has postponed the last 
two installments of its Lenten Speaker Series 
until further notice. New dates for the talks, 
whose theme is “Lent with the Church Fa-
thers,” will be announced in the future.  

Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts:  Earn Catholic 
Scout Religious Emblems.  There are religious 
emblems for Catholic Scouts of all ages. Cub Scout,  
Boy Scout, and Girl Scout emblems. Adult Counse-
lors are needed to help Scouts earn their emblems, 
and can be nominated for adult emblems.  It takes 
several months to complete the requirements. Now 
is the time to get started. If you earn the emblem this 
year, Bishop Mark Spalding will present them at a 
special Mass on Sunday, Oct. 25. For more infor-
mation and to obtain requirement booklets, go to: 
www.scout stuff.org  or www.praypub.org. At the 
site, type in or click on religious emblems.  Local 
Catholic contacts are:  Bill Schlueter, Chair of the 
Nashville Diocese Religious Emblems Committee 
615-972-3791 or mtn.catholic.emblems@gmail. 
com; Jim Guschke, Chair of the Nashville Diocese 
National Catholic Committee on Scouting, 615-476
-8909 or  backpackergus@gmail.com. 

Boy Scout Emblems:  Deacon Mike Catalano at St. 
Henry Church will begin Counseling for the Boy 
Scout Religious Emblem: Ad Altari Dei on Mon-
day, Apr. 13 at 5pm. All sessions will be monthly 
through August at St. Henry Parish Center. Other 
dates include: May 18, June 15, July 20 and Aug. 
17. Space is limited to 10 Scouts. To reserve your 
spot, email Bill Schlueter, Chair of the Nashville 
Diocese Religious Emblems Committee at:   
mtn.catholic.emblems@gmail.com. 

Save the Date:  The Eleventh Annual Seminarian 
Education Dinner & Auction will be held at Our 
Lady of the Lake Church in Hendersonville on 
Tuesday, May 19 from 6pm to 9pm.  Come and 
meet the future priests of the Diocese of Nashville.  
For more information, call Ashley Linville at 615-
645-9768.  Sponsored by the Knight of Columbus, 
Serra Club of Williamson County and Serra Club of 
Nashville. 

Catholic Women of Faith Conference Come Be 
Blessed at St. Phillip Church in Franklin has been 
moved to June 27.  Register online at: catholic  
womenoffaithconference.com. 

WBOU, Nashville Catholic Radio can be heard  
on 100.5 FM.    To feed your spiritual needs, we 
bring you the following prayer services:  Daily at 12 
noon, a 60 second examination of conscience fol-
lowed by Mass.  The Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 
3pm daily.  On Friday afternoons, the Stations of the 
Cross at 3:35pm.  Daily Rosary at 7pm.  Sunday 
Mass with the Most Reverend Bishop Spalding at 
11:05am.  Sunday Mass in Spanish at 8pm.  You can 
also go to our website at www.wbou.org. 

Father Ryan High School: Summer Camp time 
at Father Ryan!  Registration is now open for Fa-
ther Ryan's array of outstanding summer 
camps.  Camps open the week of May 26.  For infor-
mation on the camp schedule, coaches and to regis-
ter, visit fatherryan.org/camps. 

JPII Middle School Program Survey:  An exciting 
new opportunity is being studied for a Catholic mid-
dle school program at Pope John Paul II. Assisted by 
a professional consulting firm, Meitler, and with the 
support of the Catholic Schools Office and the Dio-
cese of Nashville,  JPII launched a survey on Mar. 
22 for families with school-age children at survey. 
meitler.com/s3/JPIImiddleschool.  The survey will 
be available through Apr. 6.  The purpose of the 
survey is to determine potential interest in a Catholic 
middle school program.  Your individual responses 
will be confidential.  Please respond to the survey 
even if you do not plan to enroll your children at the 
new school.  Thank you for your support and partici-
pation. 

Pope John Paul II High School News:     Camp 
JPII Registrations are open.  For kids 4-18 from 
June 1-26, Monday thru Friday in two sessions, 9am 
to 12pm and 12:30pm to 3:30pm. Before care is 
available. With 46 camp offerings, there is something 
for every age, every interest, and every skill. To reg-
ister or for more information, go to  https://jp2hs 
camp.campbrainregistration.com.  Questions?  Email 
camp@jp2hs.org. 
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Call the office to add your/ family member name to the prayer list. Names 
will be kept on the list until the end of the month. Let us know if we should 
keep someone on longer. Please inform the office of a loved one’s death 
so they may be added to the deceased prayer list. 

Prayers requested for the following:   Kari Beckman (friend of Chip Harris), Mary Kaplan, Karen Brackman 
(friend of Donna Wagner), Victoria Diaz (mother of Carlos Calderon), Karen Paris (sister of Leigh 
Ann Kersey), Joan Celli, Amanda Jacobs, John Nolan (brother of Nancy Reuther), Gary Webb (friend of  
the Castner’s, Gray’s, & Scarborough’s), Lyndsey Myers (friend of Chip Harris), Donna Hess (friend of Wen 
Marcec),  Bonnie Skaggs (sister of Judy Crowe), Lauren Lathan (grand- daughter of Sarah Wiggins), Dan 
Dammann, Ursula Norvell (mother of Doug Norvell), Tracey Dill (daughter of Janice Fox), Katherine Wein-
stein (sister of Teri Bosio and aunt of Angie Bosio), Ann Sullivan,  Al Steinmetz, Janice Gentry, Hugh Har-
mon (uncle of Regina Norvell), Pete Harper, Susan James (friend of Janice Fox), Bill Walsh, Choyce 
McBride (sister of  Ron Fleitz), Jake Jakubowski, Pat Porter, George Wiemar, Jack  Klinefelter, Steve 
Molnar, Robert Porcella, Troy Versluis (friend of Linda Johnson), Linda Stanley (cousin of Valerie & Ron 
Fleitz), Ann Donelson (mother of Sue Donelson), Fran Branch (friend of Monohan family), Marilyn Parham 
(sister of Jo Ann Summers),  Jan Cason (cousin of Peggy & Charles Waterston),  Bill Laurie, Joe Fiato, 
Marie Chabot (former parishioner), Randle Webber (daughter of Gerald Webber & granddaughter of Judy 
Webber Crowe),  Marie Sullivan (mother of Sharon Brown), Kathy Siggins & Liillian Bosquez (sisters of 
Della Thompson), Bob Dwyer, Bill Pauly (brother of Burton Pauly),  Rosie Robinson (friend of Maddy Ben-
nett),   Maureen Copeskey,  Joan Gunter,  Jan-Blaise MacEachern (grandson of Jessica & Kevin Poe),  
Jim Dooley (brother of Jerry Dooley), Billie Langnau (friend of Carol Dalglish), Tony Groce (friend of Mark 
Bailey), James Diehl (grandson of Gary & Joanne Rabideau), Pat Reisdorf (friend of Wen & Jerry Marcec), 
Greg Triplett (father of Andrew Triplett), Charles Louwerse (brother of Suzanne Valimont), Victoria Burk 
(niece of Debbie Short), Ted, and Max Journigan, Derrick Bailey,  Ruth Holzwarth, and Margaret Turner  
(relatives of Renate Plasencia), Angela Young (daughter of Bob Young), Don Farwick (brother of Jan 
Marks), Ashley Vickers, George Mainville (brother of Betty Micol), Diane Kudrez, Beth Bojanski (niece of 
Suzanne Valimont), Bishop Mikaelian. 

Please remember those who have died, especially: Walter Pope (Semper Fi). 

 
 
 

 
The following merchant has 
offered to donate 10% of  your 
total purchase (excluding alco-
hol and sales tax)  to St. Ste-
phen Life Teen and EDGE on 
the day listed below to help with 
funding for Life Teen Summer 
Camp.  Please present the bulle-
tin or flyer at time of purchase. 
 
El OK Corral—First Sunday of 
the month. 
 
 
 
 
Place a floral order for $25 or 
more with Brownôs Florist and 
mention ñSt. Stephen Capital 
Improvementsò and $5 will be 
donated to the St. Stephen Capi-
tal Improvements Fund.  Valid 
on walk-in or phone orders.  
Please contact Rip Beazley, 
Brownôs Florist, 269 W. Main 
St., Hendersonville, TN. Phone: 
615-824-0857 or 615-720-6504 
(cell).   www.brownsflorist.net. 

10% Donations 




